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Centenary United Methodist Church 

203 E. Grove Ave  Å  Effingham  IL  62401 

217-342-2030  Å  www.effinghamcumc.com 

Just for You: DISCIPLE Bible Study  

Two options, and both are part of our official United Methodist Bible Study which has now been 

enjoyed by millions for more than 20 years --- 

¶ DISCIPLE 1 is an introduction to Scripture and covers 70% of the Bible; Bill Totten and our 

Associate Pastor Jessica will lead this group. 

¶ DISCPLE 3 covers The Prophets and The Letters of Paul; Patty Mason and our Directing Pastor 

Joe will lead this group. 

¶ an in-depth approach using your own Bible, renowned scholars and terrific teachers on dvd, and 

the best study manual youôll ever find. 

¶ both offer over 30 lessons, but weôll offer these seasonally in  6 week segments.  

BOTH STUDIES START TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 6 AT 6:00 P.M.  

AND ENDS OTOBER 11 

DISCIPLE 1 MEETS IN THE MEETING ROOM 

DISCIPLE III MEETS IN THE CONFERENCE ROOM 
 

To ask questions or to pre-register: 

for DISCIPLE 1, jessica@effinghamcumc.com and 

for DISCIPLE 3, joe@effinghamcumc.com 

mailto:jessica@effinghamcumc.com
mailto:joe@effinghamcumc.com
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Pastor Joeôs 

column  

Thom Rainer Saysé. 

 

This is that good. 

Iôm interrupting the series I began here last month 
because this is that good.  

Thom Rainer is a Baptist, but last time I checked weôre all on the same team. 

Heôs a publishing executive and an author. A couple of years ago I was honored to share a 
day with him and some colleagues. Heôs one of those people that just oozes wisdom. 

Hereôs one of his most recent writings ---- 

 

I received my first AARP material in the mail six years ago. 

I turned 61 years old two days ago. One of my sons says I am fossilized. 

I am a senior adult. 

Have I noticed any differences in my life at this age? Certainly. I move more slowly. My 
idea of a mini-marathon is running to the kitchen from the family room. I see things 
differently. I donôt know if I am wiser, but I certainly have different perspectives. 

And I have to admit I view church life differently. In fact, I sometimes scare myself with my 
rigid attitude. I need to write these words quickly lest I become too comfortable or too 
complacent. 

I have five specific prayers. They are for me. They are for my attitude about my church. 
They are reminders I will need to review constantly. 

1.  I pray I will not feel entitled because I am a key financial supporter in the 
church. This attitude means I consider the money my money rather than Godôs 
money. That means I am giving with a begrudging heart. 

2.  I pray I will not say ñIôve done my timeò in the church. Ministry through the local 
church is not doing your time, like serving a prison sentence. It is an outpouring of joy 
and thanksgiving to God. I love those churches where senior adults are the most 
represented among the nursery workers. I need to be among them. 

3.  I pray I will not be more enthused about recreational trips than ministry and 
service.  There is nothing wrong about me getting on a bus and going to Branson, 
Missouri, or Gatlinburg, Tennessee. But there is something wrong when that is my 
dominant involvement in ministry in the church. 

 

(continued on page 3) 
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HOLIDAY WORSHIP SCHEDULE 

September 5th is Labor Day.  The office is closed and 

Monday Nite Lite will not meet. 

(continued from page 2) 

 

4.  I pray I will not be more concerned about my preferences than serving 
others.  Iôve already blown it on this one. I did not like the volume of the music in the 
service at my church a few weeks ago. I complained about it to my wife. And then I 
was reminded of all the young people in the church that Sunday worshipping and 
praising God during the music. I was more concerned about my preference than 
seeing others worship God. 

5.  I pray I will not have a critical spirit.  I attended a business meeting of a large 
church some time ago. The total attendance at the meeting represented fewer than 
five percent of the worship attendance. One of the men who recognized me 
approached me before the meeting, ñWe come together at these business meetings 
to keep the pastor straight,ò he told me. In reality, they came together to criticize the 
pastor and staff. I pray I will not become a perpetual critic. I donôt want to grow old 
and cranky; I want to grow old and more sanctified. 

Now that I am a senior adult in my own right, I need to make certain I am not a stumbling 
block or a hindrance to health and growth in my church. I pray my attitude will be like that 
of Caleb: ñHere I am today, 85 years old . . . Now give me the hill country the Lord 
promised me on that day . . . Perhaps the Lord will be with me and I will drive them out as 
the Lord promised.ò (Joshua14:10-12, HCSB). 

May the Lord grant me wisdom and service all the days of my life, including my senior 
years. 

--- Amen, and Iôll see you in worship if not before! 

 

Yours in Christ,  

Dr. Joe Scheets  
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My office is covered in reminders of my family.  I have a five 

generations picture with Sophia, my mom, grandma and my 101 year 
old great grandma.  I have my grandpaõs stoles and robe, a quilt made 

by my grandma, and tons of artwork created by Sophia and Grace ñ
finger paintings, marker and crayon scribbled paper and even some 

glittered covered creations!  My family is really important to me and I 
love having reminders of them around me; it reminds me of all of the 

things they have taught me and how they have helped shape me into 
the person I am today.  My daughters, in their combined five and half 

years of life, have taught me more than I could have ever imagined.  Itõs 
incredible the things children, people we often donõt give enough credit to, can teach us as 

adults.  Here are just a few life lessons from Sophia and Grace:  
 

1.  Life is full of joy, even in the places we would least expect it.                     
Sophia and Grace have this incredible ability to find excitement and joy in the 

simplest things.  Like most children their age, an empty diaper box can keep them 
occupied for hours.  They will sit and giggle in that diaper box, jump in and out of it 

over and over again and push each other across the room in it until theyõve worn the 
box out.  Sometimes we get so bogged down with stress or worry or the demands of 

our everyday lives that we forget the hope and joy that only come from God.  
Sometimes all we need to do is give that stress and worry to God and then we are 

more open to experiencing Godõs joy. 

2.  Donõt be afraid to be who you are, God made us each unique for a reason.     

My girls will dance at anytime, even without music.  They will spin, twirl, jump and 
swing their arms like no one else.  They will wear funny hats, tutus, capes, sparkly 

necklaces and daddyõs shoes, even if they donõt match anything else.  They are 
unapologetically themselves and I love it!  They remind me and can remind us all, 

that we donõt have to be like everyone else.  God created us unique, with our own set 

of gifts and characteristics and God loves us.  

3. Love and kindness are best shown through actions.                                     
Grace and Sophia will both say they love Eric and me.  But they donõt just say it in 

words.  When they run up me as I pick them up at daycare in the evenings and wrap 
their arms around my neck or when they invite me to be a part of their super special 

tea party or they ask me to read them just one more story or sing them just one more 
song or snuggle them just a little bit longer, they show me love through their actions.  

Itõs a reminder for us all that the old phrase is true, actions do speak louder than 
words.  Jesus lived this out and we should too.   

 
Children have this incredible way of teaching us more than we realize.  I hope that you will 

join me and take time to reflect on the ways the children in your own lives have taught you 
and give thanks for the gift of them in your lives.  

 
òBe careful that you donõt look down on one of these little ones. I say to you that their 

angels in heaven are always looking into the face of my Father who is in heaven.ó   
Matthew 18:10 CEB  

  
Grace and Peace, 
Pastor Jessica  
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 On August 8th a group of 34 Centenary youth and their 

families attended the St. Louis Cardinals game at Busch 

Stadium in St. Louis.  We filled a good section of the left 

field bleachers and enjoyed cheering on the Cardinals to a 

very exciting victory over the Cincinnati Reds!  

 

 

On September 18th from 5:30 -7:30pm at Evergreen Park in Effingham we will kick off the 2016 -

2017 year together with a cookout, flag football and other games.  Youth, in grades 6 through 12, and 

their families are invited to join us for this fun evening together.  Come and bring a friend, all 

are welcome as always!  

 

Septemberôs Youth Schedule: 

Sunday, September 18, 2016 from 5:30 -7:30pm ï Youth Group Kick Off  

 Flag Football, Food and Fellowship at Evergreen Park,  

West Evergreen Avenue in Effingham 

Sunday, September 25, 2016 from 5:30 -7:30pm ï Youth Group Meeting  

 We will meet at 5:30pm for dinner in the fellowship hall at the church, followed by a  

recreation activity and then small group/worship time in the youth room.  

 

There are several ways to stay up to date on Youth Group Happenings: 

¶ Check out the schedule at http://www.effinghamcumc.com/YouthGroup   

¶ Like our Facebook  page Centenary UMC Youth  

¶ Follow us on Twitter  @cumceffingham  

Attention all 3 rd , 4 th  and 5 th  Graders!  Junior Youth 

Group will begin meeting again for the school year on 

Sunday, September 18 th .  We will meet from 2-3pm 

in the fellowship hall .  In September we will be tie 

dying pillow cases and beginning our series called 

Beakers, Bubbles and the Bible .  We will meet the 

third Sunday of every month from September through 

May.   
 

**We will need parents or other adults to help each month.  If you are interested in doing 

this please contact Pastor Jessica to get signed up.  
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The CUMC Mitten Tree ï Coming this October!  

The Centenary UMC Mitten Tree will return the first Sunday in 

October!  

Children of all ages (0 -100+) are invited to purchase a pair of mittens 

or a stocking cap to donate to other children who may not have the 

warm clothes needed for the winter season.  

You are invited to place your donated items on the Mitten Tree 

branches at the front of the sanctuary.  

All donated hats, mittens, gloves, and scarves will be delivered to our local Catholic 

Charities organization.  

Thank you to all who feel led to participate in this mission project!   This is our 

opportunity to become the difference within our Effingham community.  We appreciate 

all of your help and support!  

Bishop's Installation Service set for   

Sept. 11  at Springfield First UMC  

 

The Installation Service for new Bishop Frank Beard  

will be held  at 3 p.m. Sunday, Sept. 11 ,  

at Springfield First UMC.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Join us Sunday, September 25th at 11:15am, right after Sunday School for 
Pizza with the Pastors.  All are welcome to join us as we enjoy Pizza and 

Conversation together down in the Fellowship Hall.  We would love to see 
you all there! 

-Pastor Joe & Pastor Jessica  

x-apple-data-detectors://10
x-apple-data-detectors://11
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Welcome Teams  
Do you remember when you were the new person or family at 

Centenary?  The Welcome Team greets people at the door and 

welcomes everyone to worship.  We always have room for more people 

to be on a welcome team.  Our goal is to have enough people to only have to do this one time a 

year.  Prayerfully consider being a part of one of our welcome teams.  Ask a welcome team 

member how to get started or call the office at 342 -2030. 

 

September  
Bill and Pat McCluney, 343 -6322     Mark and Gidget Mitchell  

Charlie and Kathy Smith       Manny and Sherri Wei  

 

October  
Nancy Caldwell, 994 -3449      Julie Stephens  

Craig and Beth Lindvahl       Ken Ballard and Youth  

David and Jenny Burton and Adam, Jack, Nicholas, and Lindsay  

Giving Bibles to Young Disciples  

September 17 -19 

Our small groups study Scripture.  Our pastors preach directly from The Bible.  It's part of 

who we are as a church.  

Our church will again give Bibles to our 3rd Graders on Saturday, September 17th, Sunday, 

September 18th, and Monday, September 19th.  "A recently -published, kid -friendly and age -

appropriate version that's easy to read with pictures and helpful study boxes throughout," 

says one of our pastors.  "In fact, we both use these and enjoy them, too."  

Contact our church office at 324 -2030 or  chris@effinghamcumc.com or  

kim@effinghamcumc.com and be sure we have your 3rd Grader on our list, and then 

join us in worship on Saturday, September 17th, Sunday, September 18th, and Monday, 

September 19th.  

Welcome Team Meeting  

There will be a welcome team meeting on September 11 at 10:15 a.m.  All team members and 

new volunteers are invited. 

It is a short meeting led by Pastor Joe and Debbie Lappin.  

Come join us in the Fellowship Hall. 



8 

Choir Schedule  

NO CHOIR  September 18 and October 16  

Christmas Cantata Rehearsals  

begin October 19 at 7:00 p.m.  

Christmas Cantata òThis Little Childó 
Performances will be December 17 and 18  

The family of Glen Temple would like to thank you for your prayers, visits, 

flowers, cards, your comments, food, and donations. Pastors Joe and Jessica 

your prayers and visits meant a lot.  

To the persons that helped with the funeral dinner, it was great. Thanks to those 

who would always ask me about Glen every Sunday. He is gone but not forgotten. 

Dona Temple 

Midwest Mission Distribution Center  

We are requesting   

SCHOOL SUPPLIES and each bag contains:  

3 spiral, 1 subject notebooks (8ó  x 10 ıó)  Å  3 pens (blue or black) 

3 unsharpened pencils  Å  1 pencil sharpener  

1 pencil eraser 2ó or larger  Å  1 ruler 12ó long with metric  

1 protractor 6ó long with metric 

1 box of 24 crayons  Å  1 pair of round tip scissors (no plastic scissors) 

All items must be free of advertising, religious, patriotic, military or camouflage symbols.  

No hand prints, foot prints, or paw prints  

 
ææ WE ARE ALSO ACCEPTING:  spring type clothes pins   åå 

You may drop off items in the Connection area  

For any questions, please contact Carol Martin  

Midwest Mission  
D I S T R I B U T I O N  C E N T E R  
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September UMW Book  

JUST MERCY: A Story of Justice and Redemption  

Bryan Stevenson     368 pages     BONUS BOOK     Social Action  

A powerful, true story, about the potential for mercy to redeem us and a call to fix our 

broken system of justice, from one of the most brilliant and influential lawyers of our time. Bryan Stevenson 

was a young lawyer when he founded the Equal Justice Initiative, a legal practice dedicated to defending 

those most desperate and in needðthe poor, the wrongly condemned, and women and children trapped in 

the farthest reaches of our criminal justice system. 

Centenary Quilters 
Quilt of the month for September  

 

This quilt was hand pieced by Lois Galloway and donated to 

Centenary United Methodist Church. 

Our Centenary Quilters attached the batting and the backing and 

did all the hand quilting to make this such a lovely quilt.   

The quilt measures 69" by  84".  This size can be used on a twin 

bed without a bed ruffle, or on a full size bed with a bed ruffle. 

The price for this quilt is $300.00 

Transit   
By Shawn Johnson 

 òTransit will take you on a spiritual journey you will never forgetó (New York Times best 

selling author Mark Batterson).  

How did a lost soul become a successful pastor who inspires thousands of people each 

week? Find out in this powerful memoir that proves anyone can foster a life-changing 

relationship with God.  

Anyone interested in knowing more or have questions can contact Julie Howard at jhoward59@gmail.com. 

Dear friends at Centenary, 

Thank you so much for your prayers for my son.  He had major surgery, but got 

through it.  He is home now, recuperating.  It will take several months for 

healing, but keep prayers going. 

Ruth Shadwell 

http://outbound.bookbub.com/mpss/c/6QA/5y0bAA/t.1z0/8hTl-0HKSHyGtg1esr4W_Q/h22/0rr-2FHUEV74zz6nHByIA3XR-2Fv4bjZkp-2FGntL12RHgLrv8ifHFd1Ih0UOm2t-2B6vJE6SIhaUgfIaRPfZ87lmGyRzjYCzAUlgvCOyAyUWK66O5I-3D
mailto:jhoward59@gmail.com
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Esther Unit of UMW September Meeting  

Esther Unit of UMW will meet Wednesday, September 7, 1:00pm, in the Meeting Room at 

Centenary.  Marie Delaney will give the devotions for this meeting, and Libby Moeller will have 

the lesson.  Rosalee Walls and Peggy Peters will be our hostesses. 

The Embarras River District annual fall meeting will be Tuesday, September 13, 9:00AM - 

2:30PM. at Neoga Grace UM Church. We will be collecting items for Cunningham Children's 

Home and Lessie Bates Davis Neighborhood House to take to this meeting. Items may be brought to our 

September 7th Esther Unit meeting or to the church. 

The following supplies have been requested:  

Lessie Bates Neighborhood House - petroleum jelly, t-shirts for men (any size) and t-shirts for young boys 

and girls (sizes 4-8) 

Cunningham Children's Home - body wash (especially cocoa butter, shea butter and unscented types), and 

gift cards of $25 or more for: Wal-Mart, Kohl's, Target, KFC, Steak 'n Shake, Wendy's, or Jimmy John's, and 

Box Tops for Education. 

Registration forms are on the desk in the Connection Area, and are due by Wednesday, Sept. 10th.  We will 

finalize plans for attending the Neoga gathering at our meeting. 

Esther Unit of UMW meets the first Wednesday of the month, March - December, and all Centenary women 

are invited to join us for this time of study, fellowship and refreshments.  

 

 

 

Thank you for your recent gift to PASBF.  Because of generous givers like you, we are able to provide for the needs 

of our retirees and their spouses in their later years. 

One of our retired pastors shared this story with me a week ago.  òI was recently in Barnes Hospital for five weeks 

with a fractured neck.  I was worried about my health and how the expenses would be provided for.  However, I 

was so pleased to learn that the medicare supplement PASBF provides, plus the ð0ð deductible and ð0ð copays 

were also covered by PASBF.  I had other out of pocket expenses, but could cover those knowing my other bills 

were paid.  What a relief of mind as I recuperated at home.  I donõt know what I would have done without 

PASBF.ó 

I hope your congregation will consider a gift as part of your special Thanksgiving or Christmas offering.  Your gifts 

do make a difference. 

If you would like to explore other options to support our retired pastors, please feel free to call, email or drop me a 

note.  I would be happy to meet with you at your convenience. 

God bless you and yours. 

 

In His Service 

Edward R. Weston, Director of Development 
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Harmony Playground Cap/Lid Collection  
All caps/lids that are collected will be recycled and made into park benches  

and/or picnic tables for Harmony Playground in Effingham. 

 

Acceptable Caps/Lids: 

Medicine Bottle Caps      Cottage Cheese Container Lids 

Milk Jug Caps       Mayonnaise Jar Lids 

Detergent Caps      Yogurt Container Lids 

Hair Spray Caps      Peanut Butter Jar Lids 

Toothpaste Tube Caps      Ice Cream Bucket Lids 

Deodorant Caps      Cool Whip Container Lids 

Drink Bottle Caps (Soda, water, Gatorade, etc.)  Coffee Can Lids 

Flip-Top Caps (Ketchup, Mustard, etc.)    Cream Cheese Container Lids 

Spout Caps (Mustard)      Butter Container Lids 

Spray Paint Caps      Ointment Tube Caps 

Caps with Recycle Numbers of 2, 4, or 5 

 

Not Acceptable: 

Bottles/Containers 

Fast Food Drink Lids 

Soap Pumps 

Lotion Pumps 

Trigger Sprayers 

Anything with Metal 

 

There is a drop box in the Connection 

area for your convenience. 

Please clean ALL caps/lids before 

donating and make sure there is no 

extra items/trash in with the  

caps/lids. THANK YOU!  

Book Club for Young Readers  

Inviting children of all ages to Pajama Story Time in the new 

upstairs children's library and lounge!  We are planning snacks, 

games and reading fun.  Come in pajamas if you want.  

Thursday, September 1st at 6pm to 8pm with the children's book club.   

If you want to donate to the children's library please contact the church 

office.  Donations of bean bags, board games or card games and pillows 

would be appreciated. 

DEADLINE is:  

September 29  

Pajama Story Time 


